
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 

Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, May 25th, 2021 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commissioners Room at 

the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice posted in three public places & broadcast 

by KNLV Radio, Ord, NE. Chairman Krause called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm with the following present: 

Commissioners, Krause, Hurlburt, and Jeffres. 

 

Motion by Jeffres to approve the agenda, second by Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none. 

 

Motion by Krause to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioner meeting held May 11th, 2021, second by 

Hurlburt. Aye, all; Nay, none. 

 

Hurlburt shared that she had received some concerns about the new Courthouse hours. Elected officials shared that 

there are ways to accommodate the public, by utilizing the drop box, through the USPS and suggested contacting the 

County office for assistance to help accommodate their individual requests.  

 

Motion made by Krause to approve all claims and payroll submitted for payment for the month of May, second by 

Hurlburt. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; Abstained, Jeffres. 

 

Discussion was held about the proposed Prairie Ridge Subdivision. Gary Kinney, Road Superintendent, discussed issues 

with current and future road use on 464
th

 Avenue. Kali Bolli, County Assessor, presented with information that the 

Planning/Zoning Commission did recommend approval of the preliminary plat.  Motion made by Krause to approve the 

preliminary plat, as presented for the Prairie Ridge Subdivision, second by Jeffres.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  

 

County Treasurer, Tammy Hitchcock, presented with an updated report of real estate that need to have  

County tax sale certificates issued.  

 

Hurlburt shared that she had received some concerns about the blacktop on 473
rd

 Road.  County Road Superintendent, 

Gary Kinney, state that the road crew were currently out patching the potholes.   

 

Gary Kinney, County Road Superintendent, updated the Board on various projects for the Road Department and that 

children playing and speed advisory signs placed out by the golf course. Kinney also presented with an email and 

discussion with Mainelli Wagner about the guard rail replacement for the dam road. Motion made by Krause to keep the 

speed limit for the Calamus Dam Road at 35mph, second by Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  

 

 

With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:05 p.m. 

 

 

 

Attest: ____________________    Attest:  _______________________       

             Keri L. Koenigsberg,                 Scott L. Krause, 

             Garfield County Clerk                                    Chairman of the Board 


